
Modifications to the Draft Local Authority Climate Action Plan 2024 – 2029 for the Monaghan County Council 

functional area 

Strategic Environmental Assessment Screening Determination under SEA Directive 2001/42/EC as transposed 

into Irish law under the European Communities (Environmental Assessment of Certain Plans and 

Programmes) Regulations 2004 (S.I. 435/2004), as amended 

Monaghan County Council has prepared a Draft Local Authority Climate Action Plan (LACAP) for the Monaghan 

functional area for the years 2024 – 2029 under Section 16 of the Climate Action and Low Carbon Development 

(Amendment) Act 2021.  

A screening determination for the need for Strategic Environmental Assessment (SEA) has been made by 

Monaghan County Council for the Modifications to the Draft LACAP under Directive 2001/42/EC. The screening 

assessment was carried out using the criteria for determining the likely significance of effects as set out in 

Schedule 1 of S.I. 435/2004, as amended.  

The Modifications to the Draft LACAP have been made following a review of the issues raised during the 

prescribed public consultation period for the Draft LACAP from 19th October 2023 to 4th December 2023 and 

subsequent consideration by Monaghan County Council. 

The Draft LACAP has been informed by a SEA and an SEA Environmental Report has been prepared outlining the 

likely environmental effects of the Plan in accordance with the SEA Directive 2001/42/EC. Measures have been 

integrated into the Draft LACAP that provide for and contribute towards environmental protection, 

environmental management, and sustainable development. 

Following assessment of the criteria and having regard to the nature of the Modifications to the Draft LACAP and 

the potential for likely significant environmental effects associated with the Modifications, Monaghan County 

Council has concluded that the Modifications to the Draft LACAP will not give rise to likely significant effects on 

the environment. 

This determination has been made following consideration of the information contained in an SEA Screening 

Report for the Modifications to the Draft LACAP, and the criteria set out in Schedule 1 to S.I. 435/2004, as 

amended. The principal reasons the Modifications to the Draft LACAP will not give rise to likely significant effects 

on the environment are as follows: 

• The modifications are only intended to provide clarification on existing Climate Actions defined in the 

Draft LACAP and make the LACAP more operative and focussed.  

• The modifications are not material and will not result in any additional, likely significant environmental 

effects not already considered in the SEA Environmental Report for the Draft LACAP. 

Taking account of the above, it is determined that full SEA is not required to be undertaken for the Modifications 

to the Draft LACAP. 

An SEA Statement will be prepared following adoption of the LACAP, which will detail the SEA process undertaken 

for the LACAP. 
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